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TWINNING WITH MALAWI  as we say farewell to Fr. Nazario we now turn our thoughts to a continuing contact with him and the other priests we have met over recent years.

Our association with Malawi started in 1996 when Fr. Emmanuel served us during Fr. Michael’s holiday.  Since then he, Fr. Nazario and Fr. Boniface have taken turns to visit us each  year, sometimes helping out in other parishes such as Sevenoaks and Paddock Wood.

Normally the priests in Malawi get one month holiday per year but because these priests teach at seminaries (training boys for the priesthood) they are able to stretch their time away by a few extra weeks during school holidays.

A committee has recently been formed to set up the Twinning and we started with a meeting with Frs. Nazario and Boniface to get as much information from them as we could about their country and personal backgrounds plus information on Fr. Emmanuel.   

This information will form the basis of a number of   newsletters which will be available over the coming months; starting with a profile of each priest.   This way the parish can learn about the background and working conditions of each.

We will be in regular touch with them via the Internet so information will be regularly updated. 

Those who have access to the Internet can find information immediately because we have a web page already set up by Colin Bullen, one of the committee.   The address is:-  www.bullen.demon.co.uk /malindex. htm

ABOUT MALAWI   

Malawi is a small country on the eastern side of southern Africa bordering with Mozambique, Tanzania and northern Zambia.   They have no mineral reserves and the people are totally dependant upon subsistence farming for their existence; our priests are from such families.   The climate is always hot and there are two seasons, one wet and one dry.

The Great African Rift Valley runs through a large part of the south of the country(where Fr Nazario is based) which makes that area into a flood plain.   Because of this crops are very hard to grow and  livelihoods are very insecure.   Water and electricity are heavily affected and therefore rationed.   Telephone communications are very poor.   Getting about is a problem, especially in the rainy season, because 83% of the roads are just dirt tracks.   Malawi is one of the ten poorest countries in the world.   There are about 12 million inhabitants and of these about 88% are Christian with about 1.25 million of these Roman Catholic.   
Our twin  parishes have active groups including The Legion of Mary, CWL and Young Christian Students.   About 40 % of the people are literate and we are told  that they will be keen to exchange letters either with groups or individuals.

TWINNING
In the dictionary two of the meanings of the word twin are ‘paired’ and ‘matched’.   Our parish is now pairing up with those in Malawi but we are far from matched.   We have learned of their incredible poverty and lack of basic needs such as water, food and shelter.

Over the next few months the committee will be giving you a profile of each priest with details of their problems and needs, but meanwhile, here are just two instances about the priests we know well;-

Fr. Nazario   Lives in a small house attached to the seminary where he teaches.   It was taken over about 5 yrs ago in a poor state of repair.   In the rainy season it leaks and in the hot, dry season he has no form of air conditioning  and the windows are so poorly fitted that he is troubled with mosquitos.   Since obtaining the house he has had no funds to make repairs.

Fr. Boniface   Has an underwater tank for collecting rainwater at the seminary.   It is full of water but he cannot afford a pump to extract it.   A pump would cost between £200 &  £500.

We are still awaiting a report from Fr. Emmanuel who did not come over this year.

FUND RAISING
We hope that the name ‘Malawi-Twin’ will become a household name in the parish.   This is the name of the fund we will be promoting in the hope of receiving your support.

All donations can be gift aided so that every £1 you give will be worth £1.28 to the fund.   Of equal importance is the fact that, since the fund is run by our parish, there are no overheads for staff wages and administration costs so every penny goes to Malawi.

If you would like to help or join the committee with  fund raising or other ideas please contact Peter Wells on Ton. 358324 or Brian Wilkins on Ton. 366846

Your committee members are:-

                                                Peter Wells

                                                Brian Wilkins

                                                Colin Bullen

                                                Emmanuel Di Bona

Any donations can  be made to Fr Michael or any of the committee in an envelope marked ‘Malawi – Twin’.   Cheques should be made payable to ‘ Corpus Christi Tonbridge’.
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